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Dear Councillor Davey and Members of the Transport Committee, 
 
Taxi Rank removal, the Avenue, Bevendean 

 
In October 2011 a year ago, I attended Councillor Davey's CMM and presented a 
petition with over 1000 signatures from residents requesting the removal of the two 
unwanted taxi rank bays in the Avenue. 
 
Residents’ wishes were respected and Councillor Davey agreed to the removal of 
these ranks after monitoring by traffic officers showing there was no demand for 
them. 
 
For some reason the decision to remove the ranks was not published in the next 
TRO but had to wait until the following TRO which was delayed until June this year. 
One objection has been received and so the decision has come back to Committee. 
 
On behalf of my residents I ask again that these unwanted and unused ranks are 
removed restoring much needed parking places for my residents as they have 
requested and have demonstrated in their petition. Thanking you in advance of your 
decision confirming the removal of these ranks. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Councillor Mo Marsh 
 
Labour/Co-op Councillor Moulsecoomb and Bevendean.  
Labour/Co-op Spokesperson for Health Scrutiny, Personnel and Trade Union Liaison. 
Member of OSC, Licensing, Adult Care & Health Committees.  
Deputy Whip 
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